
 
 

City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: September 19, 2023 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically 

FROM: Suzanne Groneman, Sustainability Program Manager  

  Jackie Bryant, Assistant City Manager 

SUBJECT:  Waste Management 2023 Q2 Report 

Please find the attached 2023 Q2 (April 1 through June 30) Report for Waste Management. 

Report Highlights: 

 Franchise fees paid to the City: $1,465,121.83  (+$58, 731.05 from Q1) 

 Host fees paid to the City: $74,430 (+$17,393.52 from Q1) 

 Neighborhood cleanup boxes used: 27 of 35 used 

 Transfer Station allowance used: $266,160.24 of $1,115,614.00 (24% of allowance) 

 Collection allowance used: $536,041.16 of $1,149,459.00 (47% of allowance) 

 Lockwood allowance used: $927.92 of $54,420.00 (1.7% of allowance) 

 Total waste diverted: 4970.87 tons (+200.23 tons from previous quarter) 

 

The entire report consists of these sections: 

 Waste Management Data Report (provided by Waste Management) – 2 pages 

 City Staff Supplemental Report – 1 page 
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